
Beaming faces of grateful 
parents - more than 200 
during the holiday season, 
came to the Sanderlin Cen-
ter for assistance with refer-
rals to the Toys for Tots pro-
gram.    

 

After confirmations were 
received from Toys for Tots 
as to when and where to 
pick up their toys, parents 
were appreciative to have 
new toys to present to their 
little loved ones on Christ-
mas morn.  

 

Toys for Tots is a not-for-
profit public charity.  The 
mission of the organization 
is to collect new, unwrapped 
toys from October through 
December each year and 

distribute them to families 
in need.  The Sanderlin Cen-
ter took an active part the 
past few months in referring 
families, as it has in years 

past, and is delighted to be 
involved in such a worth-
while cause.  

 ˓ Financial Fitness - Diva 
Style:  A Free Financial Edu-
cation Workshop.  If you 
want to start saving for a 
house, plan for retirement or 
want to learn ways to reduce 
your expenses, this is for 
you.  Date: Jan. 18, 2014, 
9:30am - 12noon, at the 
Sanderlin Center.  Register 
by Jan. 13 deadline by call-

ing 321-9444. 
 

 ˓ Parent University Work-
shop - 1st in a series; Tues., 
Jan. 21, 5:30-6:30. Call Mr. 
Jones or Mr. Climes, at 321-
9444 for more info. 
 

 ˓ Free Income Tax Prepa-
ration - The VITA (Volun-
teer Income Tax Assistance) 

program commences its 
2014 tax season in late Janu-
ary at all VITA sites, includ-
ing the Sanderlin Center.  
For more information, call 
JWB at 727-453-5600 or the 
Sanderlin Center for a com-
plete list of sites, starting 
date, and tax preparation 
times. 

 

Starting 2014 with... 

Helping to Make the Holidays Bright 

Special points of interest: 

¶ The Sanderlin Center offers family 

support services.  Call us to find out 

how we can be of assistance. 

 

¶ Looking to rent space for a special 

occasion?  Call the Center at 727-

321-9444 for more information, and 

come check out our room selec-

tions. 
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L-R:  Staff members Talia Carpenter and Doris Sims assist Natasha 
Stanley and Maria Ramos with the Toys for Tots process 
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ñGo Get It - The Remixò 
was the theme of 
óCelebrate You 2013!ô 
with thought-provoking 
and inspiring program 
presentations made by Dan-
ielle Findley, owner of Florida 
Print Solutions; Kaluwa Ruitt, 
Kalusion; Ayakao Watkins, 
ASAP Services; Dorothy 

Lawton, Total Family 
Strategies; Delquanda 
Turner, Cheryl Clin-
ton and Ronnell 
Montgomery; also a 

poem recitation by Charlette 
McCloud.  Donations of pan-
try food items were made by 
those in attendance and the 
event coordinator, Ms. Mont-

gomery, turned the items over 
to Operation Attack  a com-
munity organization that as-
sists with food and clothing 
needs for individuals and 
families.  A ómillionô thanks 
are extended to all supporters 
and others involved who con-
tinue to make this annual 
event a continued success!!! 

tended by tutors and other 
staff, along with student par-
ticipants, all of whom ex-
pressed well wishes in her new 
position with the Hillsbor-
ough County School System. 

The Sanderlin Center said 
good-bye this quarter to Cas-
sandra Avalon, who super-
vised the education depart-
ment at the Center for the last 
couple of years.  A party was 
held in Cassieôs honor, at-

Parting is such sweet sorrow 

Many thanks are extended 
to all who helped make this 
event the success that it 
was, including those who 
made food, candy, small 
prize item donations, and 
those whose participation 
ócapped it off.ô 

The tutoring department and 
gender-specific girls group, 
BT2U, sponsored a really fun 
and scary Fall Festival on 
Wednesday, Oct. 30th for all 
after-school program partici-
pants. 

 

The óhaunted houseô (entire 
back section) was so grue-
somely and neatly prepared -  
haunting music, hanging spi-
der webs, scary creatures and 
the works - that once you en-
tered, almost immediately you 
wanted to change your mind, 
but there was no turning back!  
All you could do was scream 
and bear it!  And there was 
plenty screaming!! 

 

On a calmer note, there was 
bobbing for apples, costume 
competitions, games with 
prizes, and dinner provided 
for families of all program 
participants. 

Fall Festival was delightfully gruesome 

óCelebrate Youô and ñGo Get It!ò 

L-R:  óCassieô (who turned her back to 
the camera, but is pictured in inset) 

and Brenda Dunbar, tutor 

This photo by Jarrish Jones 

óGhoulishô Mr. Harold Welch (parent) taking a power saw (unplugged) to Jah-
mil Boyd; Isabel Vieira óchokingô Andrew Williams; Alex Gilliam crouching 
behind Javonte Williams; Rashad Bush, skeleton man; and Genard Jackson, 

óclowningô around, all in the name of fun for the Fall Festival. 

And who might these two characters be? 
Brothers?  Hmm!  

One father was so óhypedô by the event that he wants to help make the 
next Fall Festival even bigger and better! 

We also reluctantly said good-
bye to long-time youth sup-
port worker, Genard Jackson, 
who joined the United States 
Army. 

Raytoyia Brooks helping with the 
devilish decorations 
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Linda Mobley, author and 
substitute teacher, was the 
guest speaker recently at the 
R.E.A.L. Menôs group, super-
vised by Jarrish Jones, Literacy 
Specialist at the Sanderlin 
Center. 

 

Ms. Mobley told of situations 
she encountered while teach-
ing that put not only herself 
in danger but the class as well, 
at the hands of angry and 
violent students, one who hit 
a wall so hard with his fist he 
put a hole in it, and another 
who hit her in her eye and 
told her he was going to kill 
her; both were taken to JDC.  
Never hit a woman, she said. 

 

She told them about a 60-70 
story building in North Caro-
lina, so tall because it had to 
house so many offenders!  Of 
a 16-year-old who shot a cop 
and how sad it made her be-
cause some mother would lose 
her son.  These things and 

more made her want to do 
something to let people know 
not all our young men are 
óthugs.ô   

 

We have a lot of good boys, 
she said, who will grow up to 
be successful young men.  Too 
many young people are leav-
ing the schoolhouse going to 
the jailhouse.  It has become 
an epidemic spreading every-
where and it has to stop, said 
Ms. Mobley! 

 

She told of how things were 
during segregation and the 
limitations and stereotyping 
that was endured, and how 
she wanted to prove some 
peopleôs perspective wrong.  
She finished high school, 
made straight Aôs in history 
because she loved it so much, 
and went on to college.  She 
encouraged the young men  to 
stay in school (and suggested 
they sign agreements to this 
effect and give to their par-

ents); learn subject-verb agree-
ment and how to construct a 
sentence, adding that if they 
drop out of school, they might 
not be able to fill out an appli-
cation, and could resort to 
other things.  Values, honesty 
and education are important!   

 

The book she wrote was the 
result of domestic violence 
and abuse she suffered at the 
hands of her ex-husband, wit-
nessed by her son, which dra-
matically affected the well-

being of herself and her son. 

 

Visit Ms. Mobleyôs website to 
find out about the book she 
wrote which was turned into a 
play and performed at The 
Coliseum; also to learn of the 
positive impact she is making 
helping to spread the word 
about the dangers of domestic 
violence and just how close it 
can hit home! 

able outdoors activ-
ity participated in 

by the BT2U gender-specific 

Helping young girls to 
start flowering plants 
from seedlings was an enjoy-

girlsô group at the Center, 
with Raytoyia Brooks and  
Gwenetta Martin, supervising.  

Abuse Hits Home 

Garden Starters 

ñValues, honesty and 

education are important!ò 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This group follows Girlsô Cir-
cle curriculum and is also 
involved in the Girl Scouts.  


